OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION, INC.

FEBRUARY 25, 2017- CARDINAL CENTER – MARENGO

President Marty Miller, called the meeting to order at 11:32 a.m. and asked Secretary Snively to call the roll.  Present were:

Vice President Doug Gormley, Treasurer Courtney Haning, SE Zone Director Tonya Bluhm, NE Zone Director Dan Lukanec, NW Zone Director John Mueller, SW Zone Director Jeff Schlichter, Director-at–Large Bobby Caplinger, A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer, 1st alternate A.T.A. Delegate Clyde Findley, 2nd alternate A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, Museum Director Betty Peterson, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo, and Youth Director Dave Schock.  SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker participated by telephone. NW Zone Director Dick Barhorst was absent.
The Board was provided with a copy of the January minutes they had previously reviewed at the end of January.  John Mueller moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer Courtney Haning presented his financial report showing a balance of $414,689.31 in certificates of deposit, checking & savings. Jeff Schlichter moved to accept the report and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously. Courtney discussed the IRS reporting procedures on winners of prizes at the State Shoot.  Winners of large prizes will have to comply with IRS regulations before taking possession of the item. The proper tax forms will be made available. Treasurer Haning provided the Directors with a list of current IRS regulations that the OSTA is required to follow.
The Board took a lunch break and visited with Luke from Cardinal Center.  Luke said that Cardinal will be adding a wobble feature on a few traps. They have added over 50 new camping sites and will also be adding 2 bunk houses. 

Roger McNamer reported that the A.T.A. is interested in adding more satellite shoots.  Roger stated that in his opinion, this would be difficult to do without falling on top of State Shoots.  He also stated that youth shooters would only benefit if they were held during summer months.

Secretary Snively provided the Board with a mockup of the 2017 Zone Shoot program.  Noreen will have the programs printed and mailed. At the April meeting, Noreen will provide each zone with their trophies, hats, ballots, team forms, and team letters. She will also have the 50/50 tickets for the Foundation raffle.
The Board discussed the continuation of the application process for the All-Ohio Team. After much debate of this issue, the Board decided to continue with the application but the application must include verification of receipt of the application from the shooter. The Zone Shoot program will include the notification that shooters must apply to be considered for the 2018 All-Ohio Team.
Two full-page color ads have been placed in 2 issues of Trap and Field magazine and 2 issues of Trapshooting USA. Noreen provided a copy of her first two ads.  Director-at-Large Bobby Caplinger reviewed the sponsors for the State Shoot. Most of last year’s sponsors will be returning this year.  It looks like we will have a new sponsor for Monday/SCTP Day. Bobby will let Noreen know the name and provide a logo for the program once confirmed.  Jeff Schlichter confirmed Crop Production Services as the Preliminary Day sponsor. The big item, Kubota RTV, has not been determined yet. Buckeye Propane is still considering the trolley car for the 2018 State Shoot.
Dan Lukanec briefly reviewed the trophies for the State Shoot and confirmed that he has ordered the Champion of Champion bags from Shamrock Leathers.  Noreen has made arrangements for a trophy room attendant.  (Linda Shields will be working in the museum.) 

Noreen provided the Board with the first draft of the State Shoot program for their review.  The target cost will not increase for 2017. The deadline for revisions is March 21st.  Doug Gormley is assisting her with editing the program but everyone on the Board is responsible for reviewing the program.  The program will include a $10.00 option on every event for the 14 guns provided by MidwayUSA.
At 2:40 p.m., Jeff Schlichter moved that the Association meeting be adjourned.  With a move to second, the motion passed.  

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary

